## Sewer and Water Minutes

## December 5, 2023

Present: Don Schneyer, Peter Socha, John Loiodice, Tony Campetti, Mike Buffoni and Jennifer Carmichael

John motioned to accept the November 7th minutes and Peter seconded, all in favor.

Park St. Pump Station update: Since November meeting there has been quite a bit of work done there. It is completely paved, electric and gas is in. Still having difficulty with the supply chain for electrical components. No more grading until the old station can come down.

I & I Phase 4 Study: Should be done by spring as it needs to be submitted by end of May 2024. Still need to get a better handle on where the manholes are in Beachwood. By our map we know where they are but it doesn't help in an emergency at night.

Sewer needs analysis will be finished in January

Waste Water articles are all in progress and nothing has changed.

Master Plan update: Dave Prickett does have someone to do the GIS work for them now and Mike will check in with Dave. The painting at the water treatment plant is complete and looks great inside.

Stockbridge Bowl Stewardship Committee has not met recently. They are doing some reorganization. There are deadlines for the document to create the water shed.

January 16<sup>th</sup> meeting that gives Mike time to read the meters and get the warrant set up and the commitment done before the Treasurer goes on leave.

Peter made a motion to adjourn and John seconded all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Jennifer Carmichael.